
Ellesmere Port Catholic High School – Weekly bulletin 

20th July 2020   (Academic Week 40)    Week 2 
 
 

Our School Prayer 

Dear Lord, 
Fill our lives with joy.  Fill our lives with love. 
Fill our lives with peace. We give thanks to you for the 
gift of life. 
Give us the courage to live it to the full.   Amen. 
 

Our Vision 

 Strong Catholic Ethos 

 Ensuring every child is known 

 High expectations of everyone 

 Excellent leadership at all levels 

 Exemplary behaviour and personal standards 

 At the heart of the community 

 
God did not promise sun without rain, 

joy without sorrow, peace without pain. 

But God did promise - 

strength for the day, 

rest for the labour, 

light for the way, 

grace for the trials, 

help from above, 

unfailing compassion, 

and undying love. 

Father,we thank you for Your promise to be with us through all things. May we recognise your 

goodness in those around us, and may they see Your goodness in us. 

Amen 

 

 

MESSAGE FROM HEADTEACHER, MRS VILE 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
Thank you for your efforts to support our blended learning throughout these difficult times and I am 
sure you are looking forward to our new normal in September at EPCHS. 
 
The government has announced that schools will be fully open for all students this September. They 
believe that as the pandemic is brought under control, the greater risk lies in the long-term damage to 
the education and mental health of children. Schools have been asked to put in place the guidelines 
outlined in the newly published ‘Guidance for full opening: schools’ (you can read a copy of this by 
clicking on the link: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-schools-during-the-
coronavirus-outbreak/guidance-for-full-opening-schools.  
 
Schools must put in proportionate and protective measures for students and staff and carry out risk 
assessments. The documents say that students should be grouped in year ’bubbles’ and should 
minimise contact with other year groups. All desks in classrooms must face forward where practical and 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-schools-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak/guidance-for-full-opening-schools
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-schools-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak/guidance-for-full-opening-schools


there should be a safe distance between staff and students. We must minimise contact with individuals 
who are unwell and there is a section on how to do this which we will follow. Hand sanitisers will be 
used on entry and exit to all classrooms and will also be strategically placed around school. Our 
cleaning staff will clean the school throughout the day to ensure our hygiene standards are maintained.  
 
All schools are expected to deliver their full curriculum ahead of examinations in 2021. 
Having considered the government guidance, we believe our plans are in everyone’s best interests 
whilst maintaining the health and safety of every member of our community. A link to our risk 
assessment can be found on our website: https://epchs.co.uk/school-risk-assessments/ 

  
In order for our students to understand their role in complying with the risk assessments, we have 
planned a staggered start to the autumn term. This has been advised as best practice for all schools. 
Start and finish times for students will also be staggered to avoid congestion at the entrances and exits. 
 
Students will spend their first day with their Form Tutor and Pastoral Leader and will have the 
opportunity to re-connect with their peers and staff. The day will consist of an Assembly, a tour of the 
school including the new one-way system, and Personal Development activities. 
 
 
Wednesday 2nd September – Year 8, Year 9 and Year 10 
 

 Full school uniform expected. 
 

  Where to gain access to the site  
(these will be signposted) 

 

Entrance:       8:40am 
 

Year 8 
Playground student entrance 

 
Pedestrian entrance (left side by car park 

barrier) 
 

Exit                  3:03pm 
 

Entrance:       8:30am 
 

Year 9 
Student Services entrance 

 
Pedestrian entrance (right side by car 

park exit) 
 

Exit                 3:00pm 
 

Entrance:      8:40am 
 

Year 10 
Student Services entrance 

 
Pedestrian entrance (right side by car 

park exit) 
 

Exit:               3:03pm 

 
 
 
Thursday 3rd September – Year 7, Year 11, Years 12 and 13 
 

 Year 8, Year 9 and Year 10 remain at home with work on 365 Teams. 
 

 Full school uniform expected. 
 

 
 
 
 

https://epchs.co.uk/school-risk-assessments/


  Where to gain access to the site  
(these will be signposted) 

 

Entrance:       8:40am 
 

Year 7 
Playground student entrance 

 
Pedestrian entrance (left side by car park 

barrier) 
 

Exit                  3:00pm 
 

Entrance:       8:40am 
 

Year 11 
Student Services entrance 

 
Pedestrian entrance (right side by car 

park exit) 
 

Exit                 3:05pm 
 

Entrance:      8:40am 
 

Years 12 and 13 
Reception 

 
Pedestrian entrance (left side by car park 

barrier) Exit:               3:00pm 

 
 
 
 
Example First Day (either Wednesday or Thursday)  
 

Arrival at school – dedicated zoned area 

 
8:45am – 9:45am 

 
Period 1 

Virtual assembly by Pastoral Leader 
 

 
9:45am – 10:45am 
 

 
Period 2 

Tour of the school 
 

 
10:45am – 11:00am 
 

 
Breaktime 

 

 
11:00am – 12:00pm  
 

 
Period 3  

Form Tutor duties 
 

 
12:00pm – 12:45pm  
 

 
Lunchtime 

 

 
12:45pm – 1:45pm 
 

 
Period 4 

Personal Development activities 
 

 
1:45pm – 2:45pm  

 
Period 5 

Personal Development activities 
 

 
2:45pm  

 
Tutor Time  

(held in Period 5) 
 



 
Friday 4th September 
 

 All year groups will return and commence regular timetable. 
 

Entrance:       8:30am 
 

Year 7 
Playground student entrance 

Exit                  3:00pm 
 

Entrance:       8:40am 
 

Year 8 
Playground student entrance 

Exit                  3:03pm 
 

Entrance:       8:30am 
 

Year 9 
Student Services entrance 

Exit                 3:00pm 
 

Entrance:      8:40am 
 

Year 10 
Student Services entrance 

Exit:               3:03pm 

Entrance:       8:40am 
 

Year 11 
Student Services entrance 

Exit                 3:05pm 
 

Entrance:      8:40am 
 

Years 12 and 13 
Reception 

Exit:               3:00pm 

 
 

 From Friday 4th September lesson times will have changed to accommodate decreasing 
movement time to the following (all students will be expected to be in school by 8.45am). 

 

Arrival at school – dedicated zoned area 

 
8:45am – 9:45am 

 
Period 1 

 

 
9:45am – 10:45am 
 

 
Period 2 

 

 
10:45am – 11:00am 
 

 
Breaktime 

 

 
11:00am – 12:00pm  
 

 
Period 3  

 

 
12:00pm – 12:45pm  
 

 
Lunchtime 

 

 
12:45pm – 1:45pm 

 
Period 4 



  

 
1:45pm – 2:45pm  
 

 
Period 5 

 

 
2.45pm – 3:00pm 
 

 
Form Time 

 
3:00pm / 3:03pm / 3:05pm 
 

 
Dismissal 

 
 
 
Breaktime and Lunchtime Arrangements 
 
Free breakfasts (bagels) will continue on entrance into school but no food will be available at break 
time. Students may bring snacks and recycling bins are available in all outside areas. 
 
At lunchtime, a limited selection of cold food will be available. Unfortunately, hot food will not be 
available for the foreseeable future.  
  
There will be a food ordering service available on arrival and the grab bag will be available in the 
designated outside area.  Students will need to bring in their own bottle of water to meet their 
requirements during the day as water fountains are out of use.   
  
 
Zoned Areas for Break and Lunchtime 
 

 Barriers are in place to support social distancing. 
 

 There will be toilets available in each area. 
 

 Football areas for students at lunchtime will be available in year groups when weather permits. 
 

 Students will have a staggered return to classrooms after break and lunchtime. 
 

Year 7 
Tennis Courts 

 

Year 8 
The yard in front of the Gym 

 

Year 9 
The yard in front of the Science Block 

 

Year 10 
The yard in front of the Sports Hall and the football pitches  

 

Year 11 
The Picnic Area and the football pitches 

 



Years 12 and 13 
Sixth Form Area 

 

 
 
Curriculum 
 
Risk Assessments for each subject area have taken place throughout the school and government 
guidelines suggest that PE lessons resume with appropriate activities. 
 
Music have adapted their curriculum content to Musical Theory and Composition. 
 
 
Teaching and Learning 
 
Teachers’ desks have been fitted with sneeze guards and hand sanitiser stations have been placed 
around the building on most corridors to allow for plentiful opportunities to maintain good hand 
hygiene. Please reinforce this with your child that good hand hygiene helps to protect our community.   
 
PPE is available to staff and students should be aware that some staff may choose to use PPE during 
lesson times.   
 
Staff have been asked to maintain a 2-metre social distance from all students and colleagues.  Students 
are asked to respect the social distancing measures with staff. Where this not adhered to, the school 
behaviour policy will be applicable.   
 
 
Marking and Feedback 
 
Please be aware that due to current government guidance the marking and feedback each student will 
receive from September will take a more blended form. Students will continue to receive regular whole 
class and individual verbal and visual feedback in class alongside written feedback via online platforms 
such as Teams. Exercise books will be kept in classrooms in designated areas to ensure health and 
safety standards are maintained. Whilst all exercise books will remain in school we still expect that 
students will continue to maintain our high standards of presentation and written work. 
 
 
Assemblies and Masses 
 
Both will be conducted virtually via Zoom to prevent mass gatherings. They will be led by the Pastoral 
Team and will be facilitated by teaching staff. 
 
We recognise in certain circumstances that a 2-metre rule is not appropriate. For example, children 
with Physical Special Educational and Health needs as well as those children who require LSA support in 
lessons may need closer support from staff. 
 
 
I really appreciate your support as parents over this difficult time and will continue to monitor the 
guidance over the coming weeks, but for now we are ready for September and look forward to 
welcoming our students back.  
 



I would also like to praise all teaching and non-teaching staff for their commitment and professionalism 
over the lockdown period and the fantastic support and guidance from the governing body. 
 
I wish you and your family a lovely summer and look forward to working with you next year.  
 
 

NOTIFICATIONS 

 

 Results Day 
 
A letter has been sent to Year 11 and 13 Students and Parents regarding the results days in 
August. A copy can also be found on our website: https://epchs.co.uk/exam-news/ 

 
 Report Cards 

 

Report Cards went out on Wednesday this week to all parents of students in years 7, 8, 9, 10 & 
12. If you need further information regarding report cards please visit the parent page of the 
website. https://epchs.co.uk/report-cards/ 
 
If you have not received a report card for your child please provide us with your email address 
via the school email admin@epchs.co.uk or on the google form on the website. Mrs Hughes 

 

 FREE Summer Holiday Activities 
 
The Edsential Summer Holiday programme provides free meals and activities for eligible free 
school meal children and their families across Cheshire West during the summer holidays. This 
year there are over 100 holiday clubs, offering a range of physical activities, diverse enrichment 
sessions, and a whole host of online resources too! Please see attached flyer for full details.  
 

 Drama 
The Drama department would just like to wish all of our students a lovely summer break. If you 
still need to send in photos of your work in KS3 please do so, we have been extremely 
impressed with the work so far. 
 
KS4 make sure that all your assignments are up to date as this will help your progress when we 
return in Sept and remember to rest over the summer ready for our return. 
We look forward to seeing you all soon. Mrs Kennedy McGill and Mrs Cavanagh 
 

 Hegarty Maths 
 
The Maths Department would like to send a big congratulations to all students for their efforts 
on Hegarty Maths during the lockdown period. Lots of our students have done an amazing 
amount of Maths and we would like to share our Final Lockdown Leader Boards with you: 

 

Top 3 students from each year group for total time spent on Hegarty: 

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 Year 11 

Harshitha P, 75.4 
hrs 

Joseph H, 35.9 hrs Lucia H, 33.6 hrs Leanne S, 30.0 hrs Dylan D, 40.1 hrs 

Beth H, 71.1 hrs Nigel D, 35.6 hrs 
Angel-Nissi, 32.6 

hrs 
Paige B, 26.9 hrs George F, 10.4 hrs 

https://epchs.co.uk/exam-news/
https://epchs.co.uk/report-cards/
mailto:admin@epchs.co.uk


Isabelle L, 50.1 hrs 
Callum W, 33.8 

hrs 
Evie A, 32.0 hrs Samuel P, 25.4 hrs Tamara S, 3.6 hrs 

 
 
 

Top of the class for total time (in hours) spent on Hegarty: 

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 

7xKPE – Isabelle L, 50.1 8xNVI – Joseph H, 35.9 9xMLE – Lucia H, 33.6 10KPE – Harvey K, 21.2 

7xMLE – Charlie H, 14.4 
8xLEA – Dominique H, 
30 

9xPBR – Evie A, 32.0 
10HSM – Leanne S, 
30.0 

7xPBR – Molly S, 25.7 8xAED – Nigel D, 35.6 9xKPE – Reece B, 16.5 10NVI – Samuel P, 25.4 

7yKPE – Adam S, 36.9 8yNVI – Martin S, 27.3 9xHSM – Antony U, 7.9 10AED – Ameilia J, 16.3 

7yMLE – Casey M, 28.4 8yLEA – Callum W, 33.8 9yLEA – Keane F, 28.3 10PBR – Aimee C, 12.6 

7yPBR – Harshitha P, 
75.4 

8yAED – Nicole G, 30.9 
9yAED – Charlotte W, 
30.3 

10MLE – George M, 
18.2 

7yHSM – Beth H, 71.1  
9yNVI – Thomas H, 
16.9 

10LEA – Paige B, 26.9 

 

 

The Maths Department are not setting any additional work over the summer holidays, neither 
are we expecting any work to be done, but Hegarty Maths can be used if you have any time. You 
can do any of the 925 skills on there without them being set by a teacher and we will be able to 
see all of this in September. Have a lovely summer and stay safe!! Miss Smith 
 
 

 Reading 
 
A huge congratulations to Katie Jenkins in year 7 who has banked 2,710,042 words on 
Accelerated Reader! Katie is our highest achieving student for the number of words banked and 
successful quizzes! She has also fully engaged with reading on Myon. She is EPCHS's Myon 
Premier Pioneer! Katie has used Myon to widen her reading choices to include Natural History 
and Mythology! Well done Katie! 
 
Further congratulations to our other word millionaires! Ella Tomlinson Scott 2,533,865, Ella Case 
2,050,816, Isabelle Lawrence 1,330,150 and Bevan Hope 1,115,464! Simply amazing - you are a 
credit to EPCHS! 
 
Well done to the following students who have started to read or finished reading books on 
Myon!  
 
Rheanna Price, Eric Lightburn, Vincent Powell, Ella Case, Julia Charubin, Sophie Dover, Jayden 
Murphy, Alex Robinson, Beth Hill, Julia Charubin, Charlotte Woodward, Joshua Swan, Charley 
Johns, Martyna Karow, Jessica Marsh, Anthony Nwokolo, Olivia Shore and James Brent Bonilla. 
 
Since launching Myon this week, 46 books have already been read! Mrs McHugh 
 
 
 
 
 



 Self-care summer 
 
The last few months of lockdown have been tough for most of us. So how should we manage 
stress or our feelings of worry about unexpected change? There are a lot of things you can do to 
look after yourself. Just as we look after our physical health, it’s important to look after our 
mental health. Please take a look at our ‘self-care summer secondary pack’. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Do you follow to keep up to date with all that is happening at EPCHS? 
 

Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/EllesmerePortCatholicHighSchool/ 
 

Twitter - @EPCH_School 

 

Thank you to all parents and 
guardians for your support. Our 

Virtual School is having a big 
impact with students. 

https://www.facebook.com/EllesmerePortCatholicHighSchool/

